
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
8 April 2011 
            
Newsletter No 28 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Wednesday 27 April 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Jagdeep Dhillon    Nursery 
For making good progress in 

communicating with adults and her 
peers. 

 Samuel Willis   RW 
For making progress in 

letters and sounds. 

 Anshika Mahandru   RG 
For excellent independent work 

in mathematics. 

 Arun Fitzpatrick   1B 
For trying hard to concentrate on 

his work and improve his 
presentation. 

 Leah Rashid   1/2H 
For working hard all 
assessment week to 

demonstrate her skills and 
knowledge. 

 Ajeet Dhaliwal  2S 
For settling into his new class 

and becoming a model St 
Mary’s pupil. 

Aaron Bairstow   3L 
For making a lovely Roman Shield 
and always doing his homework. 

 Karina Raj-Bangur 3/4MW 
For making good progress 

with her reading. 

 Ishan Magar  4W 
For trying hard to understand 

that division is related to 
fractions. 

    Maiya Kauldhar  5B 
For writing an excellent funny fact 

poem. 

Cree James   5/6S 
For her poetry work. 

 Abazz Shayaam-Smith  6SH 
For constant maximum results 

in mental arithmetic’s.  

 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up RW 
Spick and Span 5B 
Attendance 3/4MW 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 4W  Runners up - 1B 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Wednesday 27 April 2011. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Zara Mahmood     RG    

For giving another child the 
push chair in the playground. 

James Stafford-Cookson   5/6S          
For being kind to another child 

by lending his jumper when 
they were cold. 



 
 
Easter Service 
We had a lovely Easter Service at St Mary’s Church this morning.  The choir and readers all 
performed beautifully.  Well done to you all. 
 
Smiley Chart/Star Chart Winners 
The following children have had the most smiley faces/stars for good work or behaviour over the last 
term. They received their gift voucher and certificate in assembly this afternoon. 

RW:     Alisha Bashir 
RG:     Zara Mahmood 
1B:      Tatenda Machiridza  
1/2H:   Capri-Faith Lescott-Anderson 
 

2S:         Ben Hei Yeung Fu 
3L:          Senovia Campbell 
3/4MW:  Avneet Kaur Sekhon 
4W:        Savannah Foster 
 

5B:     Maiya Kauldher 
5/6S:  Keanu Paul 
6SH:  Amondeep Kailey 

 
Increase in the price of School Dinners 
As from Wednesday 27 April 2011 Birmingham City Council will increase the price of school dinners 
to £1.85 per day, £9.25 per week.  The correct money should be given to the class teacher on a 
Monday morning, in an envelope clearly labelled with your child’s name and class on.   
 
A Statement from the Business Enterprise Group 
The Decorate an Egg Competition went really well.  Well done to the winners in each class.  
Congratulation to the winners of the Easter Hunt. Thank you to everyone who participated.  As well 
as having fun we raised money for our charities.   
After the Easter holidays, on Wednesday 27 April and Thursday 28 April we will be celebrating the 
Royal Wedding.  The children will be doing a focused topic all about the Royal Wedding.  On 
Thursday 28 April there will be a ‘Prince and Princess Disco’.  Please get your tickets early so you 
do not miss out! 
 
Term Dates 

End of term holiday 

Children break up on 
Friday 8 April 2011 

and return to school on 
Wednesday 27 April 2011  

 
Have a lovely holiday. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


